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RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING A CHANGE ORDER WITH JORDAN CONSULTANTS 

ASLA, P.A. IN THE AMOUNT OF $82,600 FOR ARCHITECTURAL AND 

ENGINEERING SERVICES FOR HELEN NICHOLS PARK WALKING TRAIL 
 

 
 

WHEREAS, in February 2021, the Office of State Budget and Management (OBSM) 

established a special fund for new capital improvement projects and repair and renovations for 

State Agencies and the University of North Carolina; and  

WHEREAS, the City of Winston-Salem Recreation and Parks received $900,000 for 

capital improvements for various projects; and 

WHEREAS, in December 2021, the City Manager approved the execution of a 

professional services contract with Jordan Consultants, ASLA, P.A. in the amount of $19,500 for 

professional landscape architectural design services of Helen Nichols Park improvements, which 

provided a preliminary design layout walking trail/path, located within the park and adjacent to 

Carl H. Russell, Sr. Community Center.; and 

WHEREAS, in June 2022, City Council approved $1,000,000 of Limited Obligation 

Bonds for improvements to expand the walking track at Helen Nichols Park; and 

WHEREAS, the scope of work includes but is not limited to a walking trail/path, senior 

fitness equipment and a shade structure; and  

WHEREAS, the services of a professional architect and engineer are needed to provide 

design and construction oversight for the construction of this project; and 

WHEREAS, the current contract amount is $19,500, this change order is $82,600; and 

WHEREAS, the new total contract amount is $102,100. 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Mayor and City Council of the City 
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of Winston-Salem authorize the City Manager to increase the 

purchase order (#35637) in the amount of $82,600 issued to Jordan Consultants, ASLA, P.A. for 

professional architectural and engineering services associated with the Helen Nichols Park 

Walking Trail.  


